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Agenda item  
 

GNLRT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

9th September 2008 
 
REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR, NET 
 
LETTER FROM MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC 
 
1. A member of the public has written to the Committee complaining that NET has not 

been included as part of the National Bus Concessionary Travel Scheme for pass 
holders who reside outside of the Nottingham area. 

 
2. The National Bus Concessionary Travel Scheme was introduced on 1st April 2008 and 

entitles eligible users to free off-peak travel on local buses anywhere in England.  
Other modes such as ferries or trams are be outside the new national concession, but 
local authorities retain the ability to offer concessions that go beyond the statutory 
minimum as an additional benefit.  Where such wider concessions are introduced they 
are funded from local authorities' own resources.  Generally, any additional 
concessions a local authority chooses to offer will only be available to eligible residents 
of that area. 

 
3. Transport for London, Midland Metro, Manchester Metrolink and Tyne and Wear metro 

only offer free or discounted tram travel to residents of the area.  At the present time 
Sheffield Supertram is the only UK tram system offering free travel to residents from 
outside the area as part of the National Bus Concessionary Travel Scheme. 

 
4. The views of the Committee on this matter are sought. 
 
 
Director, NET 
 
Lawrence House 
Talbot Street 
Nottingham  NG1 5NT 
 
Contact Officer:  Anne-Marie Barclay 
Telephone Number:  0115 9156728 

E-mail:   annemarie.barclay@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
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LETTER FROM MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC 
APPENDIX A 

 
 
 

 
 


